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PRESIDENT’S CABINET MEETING
Tuesday, March 19, 2013
1:30 p.m.

BOARD ROOM
Cabinet Present:  
President Schaffer, Jose Fierro, Carol Hoglund, Stan Torvik, Lisa Murphy, Peggie Kresl-Hotz 

Cabinet Excused:
Judy Hay, Lynn Stalnaker 

Guests/Visitors:  
James Crosby, Cindy Henning, Jayne Myrick

MINUTES
GUEST ITEMS/PRESENTATIONS
1. Emergency Response Plan (Brought forward from the February 19th President's Cabinet meeting.) – James Crosby 
Revisions to date included updating the shelter in place and tornado shelter locations.  The document is now ready for review by the Cabinet.  President's Cabinet was asked to submit any changes to James by early Thursday morning of this week.  James will be out of town the following Tuesday but the Cabinet will go ahead and review the changes submitted.  Upon Cabinet approval copies will be distributed to the campus; copies will also be sent to Laramie County Sheriff’s Office Captain Linda Gesell and Laramie County Homeland Security Coordinator Rob Cleveland.  Table top exercise will be held during the week of April 22-26th and any recommendations from that exercise will be incorporated into the ERP.  The ERP will be continually evaluated so that the Plan remains current.  
2. Budget and Resource Allocation Committee – Jayne Myrick and Cindy Henning 
A. Budget Resources Allocation Committee Overview and Recommendations

B. Decision Making Criteria Rubric and Board of Trustees FY13 Priorities/Goals 

C. Major One-Time Purchase Requests by Division

D. Recommended One-Time Requests
E. One-Time Requests Follow-up Questions
F. Budget Assumptions
Cindy and Jayne presented the budget information compiled by the Budget and Resource Allocation Committee.  The Committee met the challenge of their charge, which was to prioritize and make recommendations for onetime fund allocations and balance the 2013-2014 budget.  The broad representation on the Committee was beneficial, giving committee members’ insight to other areas. Committee members worked together to advance the budget recommendations in the interest of the College as a whole.  Committee recommendations were based on trend data, and budget priorities were set according to student and infrastructure needs (e.g., health/safety issues).  
Budget determinations were made relative to monies available and not the perceived importance of the requests submitted.  Budget reductions focused on the areas of operating budgets, adjunct faculty, and student salaries.  One-time requests were ranked and broken down into one-time, infrastructure, and Perkins grant funds.  One-time requests more than $50,000 were not considered, because the amounts would significantly reduce the funds available thereby limiting the requests that could be funded.  In addition, one-time requests less than or equal to $2,000 were also not considered, because the Committee believed these requests could be purchased from individual department or area budgets.  Cost center managers were contacted for additional budget support information, and a rationale was provided for any request recommended for denial.  
The Committee is in the process of evaluating this year’s process and will compile a list of improvements to be incorporated into next year’s budget and resource allocation process.  One of the suggestions was to move the initial distribution of budget information to the fall with budget responses due to Jayne by the first of February.  Another recommendation was to have more than one student on the Committee to more assure at least one student will be able to attend the Committee meetings in the event of a class schedule conflict.  Email communications assured all committee members were receiving the same information; the language of the emails will be modified and clarified.  Jose suggested the questions that were received the most often be incorporated into the budget information distributed, so that the Committee is provided the answers at the onset of the process.
Jayne reviewed the major budget assumptions as changed by the State’s submission of new six percent budget reduction numbers.  The changes equate to an additional $162,169 previously not included in the College’s budget calculations.
The FY14 budget will be presented to the College Council on March 29th and to the Board during their April 3rd Study Session for consideration of all budget recommendations.
ACTION ITEMS (Items on which President's Cabinet will take action.)
3. Policy 4.5 Spending Authority and Limits – First Reading – President Schaffer 
The policy language retains the $30,000 limit set previously in the Board’s policy governance policies.  The policy will be submitted for consultative feedback through April 5th.  A procedure was not needed to accompany the Board policy.  
APPROVED for consultative feedback through April 5th. 

4. Request to Fill Vacancy – Student Records Specialist (replacing Jennifer Follett) – President Schaffer for Judy Hay
APPROVED
5. Request to Fill Vacancy – Custodian (replacing Mariah Babb) – Carol Hoglund
APPROVED
6. Professional Development Fund Requests – Balance $4,463 (standing agenda item) – None 
President Schaffer clarified for Jose that the professional development funds are to be used for costs associated with professional development training that will affect the entire College and cannot otherwise be covered under individual division and department travel budgets.  The Cabinet has oversight of the professional development funds but does not have oversight of individual department/division travel budgets.  
DISCUSSION ITEMS (Items needing discussion by most or all of President's Cabinet.)
None
INFORMATION ITEMS (Items not needing large discussion but are important for the Cabinet’s awareness.)
7. HR  Recruitment (Position Vacancy Status) Report – Peggie Kresl-Hotz 
National and local recruitments are active for 21 positions.
8. Spring 2013 Enrollment Monitoring Report – President Schaffer
Spring 2013 FTE is showing a four percent decrease from spring 2012; headcount is also down by five percent. 

9. Lightning Round (Area Updates – FAST)
· Stan – Sequestration continues to impact the College.  The State has cancelled all WISE classes effective the end of March; the WISER executive level and online training classes will continue.  Air and Army guards have cancelled all training, which will have a fiscal impact of about $75,000 on the College. The Air Force has cancelled tuition assistance but the assistance may be restored congressionally.  WAFB continues to plan for the July Thunderbirds performance at the off chance they will fly, primarily because this would the Thunderbirds’ 60th year performance. 
· Carol – Issues with water are being fixed. 
· Lisa – The Annual Spring Clean Fling will be held again this spring and will be hosted by President's Cabinet.  The removal of junk vehicles will be addressed as part of the clean-up.  President Schaffer’s first capital campaign presentation will be on the April 5th to the Chamber of Commerce.  A video produced by Josh Thein will be shown during his presentation.  The campaign is starting to gather support.  The Foundation is excited about the addition of Tucker Stover as the Director of Major Gifts and Corporate Giving, who begins his duties on April 2nd.    
· Peg – Opportunities abound.  The search committee for the Human Resources Compensation/Compliance Officer is reviewing semi-finalist applications.  The Human Resources Priority Task Team will present a new process for prioritizing position requests to the College Council on March 29th.  The new IRS rules, ensuring part-time college instructors who work more 30 hours or more per week receive health care benefits when the new Affordable Care Act Law takes effect January 2014, will likely restrict the number of hours the College’s adjunct instructors will teach.  President Schaffer stated that as a result of the mandate, the College may have more adjuncts teaching fewer credits.  When the new law takes effect in January, the College’s adjunct faculty hiring practice will now be subject to review by two federal regulatory bodies—the IRS and the U.S. Department of Labor.
· Jose – The Welding Technology pilot program has been approved by the Academic Affairs Council and goes to the Commission’s Program Review Committee on Friday.  An accelerated program course schedule has been approved, and publicity for the program is being developed with Public Relations.   He has also attended an Interfaith Council meeting to promote programs for nontraditional students and ESL credit and noncredit students.  He has also met with Ann Redman and will be meeting with other Hispanic leaders in the community.  Searches are ongoing for the deans of the Health Sciences and Wellness, Mathematics and Science, and Business, Agriculture and Technical Studies divisions. 
· President Schaffer – College Brain Trust (CBT) will complete their contract with the College by conducting the initial polling of data for program analysis using the College’s KPI and KEIs.  They will also assist the College in establishing an annual program evaluation system that will produce a program snapshot that illustrates performance on the various measures and provides a quantitative element to the program review.  CBT consultants will be on campus in a couple of week to get some of the major data projects off the ground.
At the Wyoming Community College Commission level, WCCC Executive Director Jim Rose may ask that the funds allocated for the Complete College agenda be shifted in the next biennium from course completion to competitive or collaborative grants.  The next Commission meeting is April 19th in Riverton at Central Wyoming College.  Jose will attend the meeting with President Schaffer.  Others are welcome. 
Respectfully submitted,

Vicki Boreing

